
 
 

 

 

Record of Decision by Executive Portfolio for Policy, 
Strategy & Finance 

Monday, 15 April 2013 

 
  

Portfolio Policy, Strategy & Finance 

Subject: Community Fund Application - Fareham Wheelers 
Cycling Club 

Report of: Director of Community 

Strategy/Policy: Community Engagement Strategy 

Corporate 
Objectives: 

Strong and Inclusive Communities 

 

Purpose: 
This report presents an application for funding under the Council's Community Fund 
Programme. 
 
An application for funding of £4,999 has been received from Alan Emmott of Fareham 
Wheelers Cycling Club to purchase cycle rollers, turbos, bike boxes, team kits, track bikes, 
discs and safety jackets and signage. The whole project will cost in excess of £9,000. The 
club have saved enough money to fund the whole project if their application is unsuccessful.  
 
The club is one of 3 clubs in Hampshire to be affiliated to the British Cycling Association and 
has 5 professional coaches working with them. They hold their meetings at Catisfield Village 
Hall on Tuesdays. The last Tuesday of each month focuses on youngsters. The club 
undertakes Sunday rides, time trials, hill climbs, coaching, training, fitness sessions, roller 
racing evening and social events. 
 
The cycling club run teams of all ages and are an integral part of the community. 
 
Councillor Miss Tiffany Harper, Chairman of Titchfield CAT meeting supports the application 
and Councillor Mrs Connie Hockley supports the application. 

 

 

Options Considered: 
As recommendation. 

 

 

Decision: 
That the application for £4999 from Fareham Borough Council’s Community Funding 
Programme, submitted by Fareham Wheelers Cycling Club for the purchase of equipment by 
approved. 
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Reason: 
This application meets the agreed Community Funding Programme criteria for financial 
support for community projects. 

 

 

Confirmed as a true record: 
 

 
  

Portfolio Policy, Strategy & Finance 

Subject: Community Fund Application - 'No Cold Calling' Zone 
Signs - Martin Avenue 

Report of: Director of Community 

Strategy/Policy: Community Engagement Strategy 

Corporate 
Objectives: 

Strong and Inclusive Communities 

 

Purpose: 
This report presents an application for funding under the Council's Community Fund 
Programme. 
 
Local resident, Shirley Broughton of Martin Avenue, Stubbington has requested funding of 
£50 for the purchase of 2 'No Cold Calling’ Signs.  
 
The resident explains this will deter cold calling and give other residents contact numbers 
and procedures for how to deal with cold callers and will help protect vulnerable residents. 
The signs will also make potential cold callers aware that the road is a No Cold Calling Zone 
before they enter to conduct their business. 
  
Councillor Mandry, Councillor Mrs Mandry and Councillor Forrest are in full support of this 
bid. 

 

 

Options Considered: 
As recommendation. 

 

 

Decision: 
That the application for £50 from Fareham Borough Council's Community Funding 
Programme, submitted by local resident, Shirley Broughton of Martin Avenue for the 
purchase of 'No Cold Calling’ Signs be approved. 

 

 

Reason: 
This application meets the agreed Community Funding Programme criteria for financial 
support for community capital projects. 
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Confirmed as a true record: 
 

 


